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Monroe County Health and Human Services Board
Meeting of November 4, 2020
Monroe County Justice Center Assembly Room, Sparta, Wisconsin

Board Members Present:  Chairperson David Pierce, Mary Cook, Mary Von Ruden, Brett Larkin, Jen Schmitz, Cyndi Wise, Marlene Sund & Dr. Emma Ledbetter
Board Members Present Via Webex: Shelly Egstad
Staff Present:  Ron Hamilton, Alicia Darling & Kelly Gronau, Human Services; Sharon Nelson & Patricia Hagen, Health Department; Pam Weber, Aging and Disability Resource Center
Others in Attendance: Tina Osterberg, County Administrator; George and Patricia Griffin, Community Members
Call to Order:  Chairperson David Pierce called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.
Approval of Health & Human Services Board Regular Meeting Minutes for October 6, 2020 – Discussion/Action:  Upon brief review, A MOTION WAS MADE BY SECTRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY MARY COOK, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the Health and Human Services Board meeting minutes from October 6, 2020 as presented.
Public Comment Period:  No one wished to comment at this time.
Aging and Disability Resource Center (ADRC):
Notice of Budgetary Adjustment, CARES – Discussion/Action:    Ms. Weber presented a budgetary adjustment in the amount of $5,000 for monies received from COVID-19 CARES funding to support ADRCs in providing critical access functions to the populations most at risk of COVID-19.  Ms. Weber indicated the ADRC plans to purchase an annual Zoom subscription and tablets for ADRC customer use.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY VICE-CHAIRPERSON DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, SECONDED BY CYNDI WISE, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the budgetary adjustment as presented.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.
ADRC Program Reports – Discussion: Pam Weber provided a handout of the November 2020 issue of the ADRC Connect newsletter.  She pointed out information regarding changes in Medicare Drug Coverage and COVID impact on the Visually Impaired Group.
Ms. Weber provided Board members with a handout of cost comparison of various options for printing the ADRC Connect Newsletter, with the most cost effective option being offered by Lee Enterprises.  The cost for printing the monthly newsletter would remain the same, at $100 per month, but would expand to reach 24,300 consumers versus the 5,300 currently with Evans Printing.  Ms. Weber indicated she would be pursuing the Lee Enterprises option for the 2021 year.
Ms. Weber shared other updates including the vehicle approved through last year’s grant is ready to be ordered and should arrive within the 1st quarter of 2021.  The grant application submitted this year is still awaiting a response, but should know more before the end of the year.  

Second Harvest partnered with the ADRC to host a second mobile food pantry. We served 75 families. Second Harvest also gave us Fifty three 10 lb. boxes of non-perishable food to distribute to our home delivered meal recipients in the event the pandemic hits the kitchen staff or the meal site staff and we are not able to deliver meals to them.

In an effort to provide more protection, mini bus drivers were given goggles to use when transporting consumers.  The ADRC purchased a backpack sanitizing sprayer that is being used to more thoroughly disinfect the mini-buses weekly, in addition to the normal sanitizing practices being performed between riders daily.

The RFP looking for options for meal preparation and distribution for the Nutrition Program went out. This topic will be addressed in more depth in next month’s meeting.

Monroe County Health Department:

WIC Program Update – Discussion:  Patricia (Patty) Hagen provided a presentation on the WIC Program using the assistance of a Power Point.  Ms. Hagen provided details about what the WIC department is, who it serves, the eligibility for the program, statistics regarding participation in 2019 both within the state of WI and in Monroe County alone, and the positive outcomes of the WIC program.  For any questions regarding the WIC program, please connect with the Health Department or log onto their website.
Line Item Transfer, Preparedness Grant – Discussion/Action:  Ms. Nelson presented a line item transfer of $48,685 to fix an error previously made that added the revenue to the incorrect line.  The monies will be recorded in the COVID-19 Preparedness Response revenue grant line item.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY CYNDI WISE, SECONDED BY JEN SCHMITZ, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the line item transfer as presented.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.

Line Item Transfer, Health Department – Discussion/Action:  Ms. Nelson presented a line item transfer of $3,000 from salaries to the telephone account to purchase and provide cell phones and $7,000 from salaries to Block Grant Supplies to purchase and provide laptops and other necessary equipment to LTE Contract Tracing Specialists to perform required work duties in response to the pandemic.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY VICE-CHAIRPERSON DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, SECONDED BY MARLENE SUND, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the line item transfer as presented. This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.

September 2020 Program Report – Discussion:  Ms. Nelson provided a handout of the monthly program reports for September 2020, reporting a total of 2,051 communicable diseases for the month, with 323 positively confirmed cases of COVID-19.  Positive COVID-19 cases continue to be on the rise, with October numbers being the highest number so far this year.  Those numbers will be reported at next month’s meeting.  The increased daily numbers have all health department staff around the state feeling the pressure, resulting in the crisis standard of practice as health department staff and contracted contact tracers cannot continue to keep up with the workload.  Ms. Nelson reminds this Board the last free community testing event in Monroe County is December 5th, with subsequent recall of all National Guard staff due to completion of their mission.  
Ms. Nelson stated the health department has nearly run out of flu shot vaccine. 
2020 YTD Fiscal Report – Discussion:  Ms. Nelson shared the fiscal report for October 2020.  Year to date, through October, the Health Department has received $955,804.05 (63.96%) of revenue, and has expended $906,626.73 (60.67%) of the 2020 budget.  

Monroe County Department of Human Services: 
Behavioral Health Unit Presentation, Alicia Darling, Clinical Administrator – Discussion: Alicia Darling, Clinical Administrator, prepared a Power Point presentation outlining programs provided by the Behavioral Health unit.  Ms. Darling outlined each program and explained that each program within the unit offers a different level of care, and aim to help a specific population.  Programs included in the Behavioral Health Unit are the Community Support Program (CSP), Comprehensive Community Services (CCS), Adult Protective Services (APS), Crisis, Substance Abuse Services, and Outpatient Clinic Services.  The behavioral health unit is currently made up of 20 FTE staff, 1 Part Time staff, and 3 contracted clinicians.
Approval of Fee Setting Policy and 2021 Rates/Fees – Discussion/Action:  Mr. Hamilton presented the policy for Fee Setting for services provided by Human Services to consumers as well as the 2021 rates.  No changes were made to the policy or rates for services in 2021 compared to 2020.  A MOTION WAS MADE SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY MARY COOK, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the policy without changes and 2021 fee schedule as presented.
Notice of Budgetary Adjustment, CARES Act – Discussion/Action:  Mr. Hamilton presented a budgetary adjustment in the amount of $1,960.20 from monies received through the COVID CARES Act to be used for sanitation supplies within the County building.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY CYNDI WISE, SECONDED BY JEN SCHMITZ, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the budgetary adjustment as presented.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.
Notice of Budgetary Adjustment, Youth Justice – Discussion/Action:  Mr. Hamilton presented a budgetary adjustment in the amount of $1,000 from monies received from the Youth Justice Grant to be used to provide a reward system for participants in the Youth Justice Program. A MOTION WAS MADE BY VICE-CHAIRPERSON DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, SECONDED BY MARY COOK, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the budgetary adjustment as presented.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.
Notice of Budgetary Adjustment, Substance Abuse Block Grant – Discussion/Action:  Mr. Hamilton presented a budgetary adjustment in the amount of $32,002.00 from monies received through the Substance Abuse Block Grant supplemental funds to be used by the County for substance use disorder services.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY JEN SCHMITZ, SECONDED BY CYNDI WISE, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the budgetary adjustment as presented.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.
Notice of Budgetary Adjustment, COVID Placement – Discussion/Action:  Mr. Hamilton presented a budgetary adjustment in the amount of $30,706.90 to move monies received from COVID-19 Child Welfare Emergency Payments into the Foster Care Placement account to provide care and support continuity for children in out-of-home care.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY JEN SCHMITZ, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the budgetary adjustment as presented.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.
Request to Establish New 2020 Purchase of Service Contract – Discussion/Action:  Mr. Hamilton presented a request to establish a contract with LabZone, the entity used to perform drug testing for CFS clients.  After brief discussion, A MOTION WAS MADE BY CYNDI WISE, SECONDED BY MARY COOK, AND CARRIED WTH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the contract as presented.
Request to Amend 2020 Purchase of Service Contracts – Discussion/Action:  Mr. Hamilton presented a request to amend previously approved contracts with Sacred Heart Hospital, Gundersen Health Systems, and Javier Cadena (a Spanish speaking interpreter and substance abuse counselor) due to usage.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY VICE-CHAIRPERSON DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, SECONDED BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the amended contracts as presented.  

Human Services Program and Fiscal Reports/Updates:
Program Area Staff Updates/Reports – Discussion:  Mr.  Hamilton reported Judges Ziegler and Radcliff plan to develop a Family Treatment Court by the end of the year with Human Services staff assisting in management of families with parents who have drug and substance abuse issues.
Financial Report – September 2020 - Discussion:  Ron Hamilton presented the financial report for September of 2020, indicating receipt of $9,801,591 in revenues and $9,944,629 in expenditures.  The budget overall is at a -$143,039 (-1.4 %) through the month of September.  
Mr. Hamilton also presented a volatile line report for both 2019 and 2020 that shows how expenditures can vary drastically from month to month for budget items such as Treatment Foster Care Placements, Adult Community Treatment, Mendota & Winnebago MH facilities, and more.
Date/Location of Next Meeting – Discussion/Action:  Board members present agreed to keep the next regular monthly meeting of the Health and Human Services Board as previously scheduled on Tuesday, December 1, 2020 at 8:30 a.m.  This meeting will be held at the Justice Center Assembly Room in Sparta. Agenda items noted for inclusion for the December meeting at this time were the regular reports and program updates.  
Directly before Adjournment, an announcement was made by Health Department Director, Sharon Nelson, that she will be retiring on December 23rd, 2020.  In addition, Pam Rainwater, Assistant Director will be retiring at the same time after 36 years of employment at Monroe County.  Tina Osterberg indicated inquiries within the Health Department staff are currently being made regarding interest in filling the Director vacancy.  Board Members thanked Sharon for her nearly 45 years of dedicated service to Monroe County.
Adjournment – Discussion/Action:  With no further topics for discussion in this meeting, A MOTION WAS MADE BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY CHAIRPERSON DAVID PIERCE, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:48 a.m. 






Respectfully Submitted,







Kelly J. Gronau






Administrative Services Coordinator
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